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This is my first visit to Guigang and is the first activity I have joined since becoming part of 
PMSA. This is a new and eye-opening experience for me, having the opportunity to know 
more about the works of being a civil engineer, as well as the chance to learn how to read 
structural design diagrams. Though I know little about what actually the different symbols 
mean, however knowing more about related issues such as land contracting issues, and being 
able to take part in minor steps in the construction such as helping out on installing the 
surveillance camera on the upper floor of the campus, making floor-to-roof measurements, 
make me feel that I can contribute to this project by having hands-on experience.  

 

The reason I joined PMSA back in September 2018 was because I wanted exposure in the 
field of civil engineering. China has been rapidly developing over the recent years, and the 
demand for engineers increases as more and more construction projects are being approved 
and implemented. I believe this will be my doorstep to the Chinese market, where I get to 
learn about related rules and standards in China, eventually I hope my experience and my 
time serving PMSA would be useful for my future prospects. 


